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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ARCHITECTS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, November 1, 2006 at 1:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Bldg.
MINUTES APPROVED:
December 6, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Jean McCool, RA, Secretary, Acting President
Charles Weymouth, RA
Alvin French, RA
Peter Jennings, RA

Julia C. Hopkins, Public Member
Goodwin Cobb, Public Member
Steven Atchley, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Andrew Kerber, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III

Monique Hampton, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT

Arden Bardol, President, Presiding

Loretta L. Wooten, Pubic Member
ALSO PRESENT

Robert Klauscher
1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Ms. McCool called the meeting to order at 1:36 p.m.  
 2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES
Mr. French made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cobb to approve the September 6, 2006 as amended. The motion was unanimously carried. 

3.0 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Status of Draft Letter from Passed Legislation – H.B. 311
Mr. Kerber submitted the changes to the proposed notice to the Board and building official(s) of sealed technical submissions done by an architect who is not employed to furnish construction contract administration services.  The Board made recommendations of changes. A new draft will be submitted. 
Report on Status of Joint  Architecture and Engineer Advisory Committee – Ms. Bardol
This was tabled since Ms. Bardol was not present.
Discussion on Sussex County Seal Requirements – Mr. Weymouth
Mr. Weymouth submitted copies of a document regarding the recent proposed ordinance on Sussex County Seal Requirements. He explained that there is an ordinance that an engineer is required to seal drawings. Ms. McCool requested that Mr. Weymouth provide copies of the original letter.
Review of Previously Tabled Application – Thomas Ahmann
The Board reviewed the application of Thomas Ahmann. The State of Maryland did not have scores as requested by the Board because the applicant obtained licensure by reciprocity. A letter of good standing from the District of Columbia shows the score information. Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Atchley to approve the application for licensure for Mr. Ahmann. The motion was unanimously carried. 
Final Denial of Applications
The Board had previously proposed-to-deny the applications of Peter Lutz. The applicant did not request a hearing. Mr. Cobb made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth to deny the application for licensure for Peter Lutz.  The motion was unanimously carried
Discussion on Member Board Executives Workshop – November 3-4, 2006 

Ms. Hampton gave a brief report on the agenda for the upcoming MBE workshop.
Discussion on Board-Administered Training for Complaints

This was tabled since Ms. Bardol was not present.
Discussion on ARE Proposed Elements Taken in Graduate School
A discussion was held whether or not an applicant can take sections of the exam while they are still in school.  NCARB is currently discussing this issue.  It was decided to see what NCARB decides.
Discussion on Continuing Education Credits – Reporting Out

Mr. Weymouth recommended that continuing education credits be automatically verified to the Board instead of having to request certificates from licensees during an audit. He explained that accredited courses and names are nationally recorded by AIA and are available. Mr. Jennings advised that not all licensees are registered with AIA. He advised that we do have the right to ask for more information from the licensees. 
Mr. Atchley advised that reporting credits for continuing education through a national repository does not give information to validate the content of the course. Mr. Weymouth stated that the validation of each course is a prerequisite to being given. This information is available at the University of Oklahoma.  Mr. Jennings advised that if every credit hour is automatically reported, there is still not a way to determine if it fits the Board’s requirements when it comes to the content of the course. This is the purpose of the audit. 

Mr. Jennings advised that we adopted the continuing education requirement as a double check when compared to licensure requirements for reciprocity. Mr. Jennings recommended that a legislative review committee be formed to handle these matters.  
Status of Retired Architects

Mr. Jennings recommended that this topic also be assigned to the legislative review committee. 

Final Opinion & Order for Martin Trudeau

Mr. French recommended revisions be made to clarify that Mr. Trudeau must be under the direct supervision of a licensed Architect who practices in the State of Delaware and to change the name of the firm from David to Davis. Mr. Kerber agreed to make the revisions. 
Status of Complaint # - 07-04-06

This was tabled since Ms. Bardol was not present. 

Complaint # 07-04-06 – Assign a Contact Person

Mr. French was assigned to this complaint. 

Discussion of Former Revisions to Rules & Regulations for ARE Completion

Ms. Hampton explained that Mr. Ihab Mahana, a current ARE candidate has been taking the exam for over 10 years. She explained that the Board has not received any correspondence from the candidate since 1991. The last information received was that he received a passing grade on a section that was taken in 2001, which was according to the ARE website.  Mr. Mahana contacted Ms. Hampton to change his address. At this time she realized that Mr. Mahana was not in the L2K database. She advised him that he needed to reapply to take the exam because the exam was not finished in the 6 year timeframe. Mr. Mahana submitted a new application, however, he believed that his original application to take the ARE was protected by a grandfathering clause and that he had an indefinite timeframe to complete the ARE. 

Mr. Mahana requested that Ms. Hampton present his file to the Board for approval to continue taking his original ARE and to accept the old scores. The Board reviewed Mr. Mahana’s file. Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth to deny Mr. Mahana’s request. He must start the exam again subject to Rule 4.1.4.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
4.0 
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Reciprocity Applications by NCARB
The applications were reviewed and discussed.  

Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Ms. Hopkins to approve the following applicants for licensure through reciprocity by NCARB:
James Colimore, Jr.
David M. Ziskind
James T. Hundt
Thomas C. Weston
William Q. Remy – Contingent Upon Receipt of Remaining Balance of Licensure Fee
Douglas Moon
The motion was unanimously carried. 
Review of Reciprocity Applications by Direct Application

Mr. Atchley made a motion, seconded by Mr. Weymouth to approve the following applications for licensure by direct application:

Robert Klauscher
John T. Obelenus
The motion was unanimously carried. 

Mr. Jennings made a motion, seconded by Mr. French to table the application for 
Christine A. Bolender to request  her recent work history

The motion was unanimously carried.

5.0 
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)

Ms. Warren submitted an article drafted for the AIA newsletter in reference to the Division’s Voluntary Treatment Option program. The Board reviewed the article. Mr. Jennings requested that the article be placed on the website.  Mr. Atchley should be listed as the contact person instead of the administrative specialist. Mr. Atchley agreed to use his contact phone number. Mr. Atchley explained that because of the sensitivity of this program, many agencies are using a national hotline. 
Mr. Cobb reported that he had spoken to Dan Muterspaw of the Architect Accessibility Board.  He is interested in making a presentation to the Board.  Mr. Cobb will coordinate. 

6.0
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
7.0
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 6, 2006 at 1:30 p.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
8.0
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Weymouth made a motion, seconded by Mr. Jennings, to adjourn the meeting at 3:41 p.m. The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Monique K. Hampton
Administrative Specialist II







